Salve Regina University

Digital Commons @ Salve Regina

Newsbulletin

Archives and Special Collections

6-23-1977

Newsbulletin vol. 4, no. 36

Salve Regina College

Follow this and additional works at: https://digitalcommons.salve.edu/newsbulletin



Part of the Education Commons

Recommended Citation

Salve Regina College, "Newsbulletin vol. 4, no. 36" (1977). Newsbulletin. 110. https://digitalcommons.salve.edu/newsbulletin/110

Rights Statement

EDUCATIONAL USE PERMITTED

In Copyright - Educational Use Permitted. URI: http://rightsstatements.org/vocab/InC-EDU/1.0/

This Item is protected by copyright and/or related rights. You are free to use this Item in any way that is permitted by the copyright and related rights legislation that applies to your use. In addition, no permission is required from the rightsholder(s) for educational uses. For other uses, you need to obtain permission from the rights-holder(s).



SRC Newsbulletin

Salve Regina - The Newport College

Newport, Rhode Island 02840 847-6650

Published for the Salve Regina College Community on a weekly basis by the Office of Public Information, Extension 223. Deadline date for Notices: Tuesday, NOON time.

Vol. 4. No. 36

June 23 1977

RECENT AND FUTURE ACTIVITIES OF SRC's PRESIDENT

Sister Licille McKillop. President, recently has addressed two groups. The graduates of St. Xavier's Academy in Providence and the Executive Directors of Chambers of Commerce in New England. In her address to the Graduating Class of St. Xavier's Academy Sister Lucille exhorted them to achieve excellence. "Excellence should be a characteristic of your uniqueness." Sister went on further to state." Let me attempt to enkindle in you an excitement for one additional quality of your uniqueness—creativity. Uniqueness, God's gift to each of us, with its qualities of excellence and creativity enables us to live life to the fullest with the ability to awaken to sensitize, and to energize each of you as a moral person who believes she is her "brother's keeper" and he hers. This is more than responsibility and challenge. It is dream and vision, and this is what you and I need to be about."

Sister Lucille's address to the Chamber of Commerce was very challenging. One of Sister's questions was: "Are we far-seeing enough to recognize now the mutual impact of town and gown?

On June 16 Sister Lucille was sworn in as a member of the Advisory Commission on Educational Television. The ceremony was in Governor J. Joseph Garrahy's office in the State Capitol.

Sister Lucille will be attending a Canon Law Institute in Madison. Connecticut next week. She will be representing the Chicago Province of the Sisters of Mercy.

FACULTY MEMBERS GIVE TALKS AND ATTEND CONFERENCES

Recently Brother Gene Lappin addressed a session of the 22nd annual Catholic Education Convention Fail River Diocese Brother Gene's topic was

FACULTY MEMBERS GIVE TALKS AND ATTEND CONFERENCES (cont.)

"Educating for the Eighties: New Breeds of Student Needs."

Brother Eugene described four major problems and possible solutions. These included student apathy and lack of time, suggesting student and parental involvement in curriculum. The Convention was held at Bishop Feehan High School, Attleboro, Massachusetts.

Katherine Ostrander moderated a panel on June 1, 1977 at the Rhode Island Chapter of the National Association of Social Workers holding a Newport-located meeting for the first time in fifteen years. J. Clement Cicilline, director of the Newport Mental Health Clinic, Dr. Eunice Shatz, director of the Social Welfare program at RIC, and William Fascitelli, chairperson of the Chapter Committee on Legislation, formed the panel. The meeting was well attended by about forty professional persons from the Newport and Providence areas and is expected to be at least an annual event.

On June 15, 1977, the annual dinner meeting of the R. I. NASW Chapter Committee on Women's Issues met at the home of <u>Katherine Ostrander</u>. Dr. Eunice Shatz of RIC was present to discuss with the membership the incorporation of women's issues material in the planning of the proposed Master's Degree in Social Work at RIC.

The Newport County Task Force in Child Abuse and Neglect held its fourth meeting at Salve Regina College on June 22, 1977, at 10 a.m. in the Library at Ochre Court. R. I. State supervisors of Protective Services were present to discuss some of the gaps in services in Newport County.

Augustinian Institute of Peace and Justice

Sister Virginia Walsh and Father James Healy attended the Augustinian Institute of Peace and Justice held at Villanova University from June 15-17, 1977. The Institute was for college faculty and administrators seeking ways of linking academic expertise with the gospel of peace and justice. The main thrust of the peace and justice institute was to integrate peace and justice studies with a liberal arts program. The institute attempted to provide both a rationale for these studies and the 'nuts and bolts' of implementing a peace and justice program within an interdisciplinary framework.

The Augustinian Institute was planned in response to the mandate of the NCEA, (National Catholic Educational Association). The mandate given to Catholic Institutes of Higher Learning is to incorporate a peace and justice program into the liberal arts curriculum of their respective Institutions.

CONGRATULATIONS

All at the College wish to congratulate Mr. and Mrs. Carl Nykaza on the birth of their daughter Brigid. Brigid has already visited campus. She attended last Saturday's Liturgy, so she will be able to boast that her college career began when she was two weeks old. Congratulations Carl and Tara.

Tanya Kapla of 115 Kane Avenue in Middletown was crowned Miss Rhode Island in last Saturday's Miss Rhode Island Pageant. Tanya will go on to the Miss America's Pageant and is hoping to fulfill a twelve year dream by being crowned Miss America on September 10, 1977. If she is, it will be the first time a Rhode Island representative has become Miss America. We congratulate Tanya and wish her success in the last step towards her dream to become Miss America. Tanya is a member of the Class of 1979 and is an Art major.

Anthony Moretti, Class of 1973, class Valedictorian, who graduated magna cum laude with a Bachelor of Science degree in Law Enforcement, was recently named Police Chief of the Cranston, Rhode Island Police Department. The Administrators and Faculty of Chief Moretti's Alma Mater extend their congratulations and wish him well as he assumes his important responsibilities.

Congratulations are extended to the 242 students who have made the Spring Semester's Dean's List. To attain this honor a student must maintain a special college requirement for high scholastic standing and be enrolled in a degree program.

CAMPUS NEWS NOTES

Salve's "Education Via Radio"

On Tuesday, July 5. Brother Gene Lappin and Ms. Joan David of the College's English Department will present the second in a series of "Education Via Radio" broadcasts on the subject of "Leisure" over WADK (1540) from 9:05 - 10:00 a m. Among the topics they will be discussing with Gary Crowder, WADK's Station Director, will be the two short stories which they mentioned on the June 7 broadcast. James Joyce's "The Dead" in the collection The Dubliners and William Faulkner's "A Rose for Emily." Listeners! There is still time to read these stories before July 5.

Alumni Chapter Meeting

On Friday, June 24, 1977 Sister Therese Antone, Director of Alumni Relations and Mrs. Eileen (McCuskor) McDermott, President of the Alumni Association will attend the first meeting of the New Haven Alumni Chapter. It will be an evening meeting at the home of Mrs. Mary Ellen (Schwartz) Williamson, 807 Wilcoxson Avenue. Stratford. Connecticut.

CAMPUS NEWS NOTES (cont.)

At this time the College is running ads in Higher Education Journals and local newspapers for the following positions: Athletic Educator, Basketball Coach. Men's Team, Director of Residence, Secretarial positions.

We are pleased to welcome the members of Yogaville East who are returning to Salve Regina - The Newport College a third time for their Annual Ten Day Retreat.

Salve Regina College Library Intersession Schedule and Summer Session Schedule

June 23 - Aug. 12	Monday - Thursday	9:00 a.m 8:00 p.m.
	Friday	9:00 a.m 5:00 p.m.
	Saturday	1:00 p.m. ~ 5:00 p.m.
	Sunday	Closed
July 2, 3, 4	Saturday, Sunday and Monday	Closed

SALVE REGINA CALENDAR

June 24-July 3	Yogaville East Retreat Miley - Wakehurst	July 4-10	New England Tennis Umpires - Miley Hall
June 24 Sept. 10	Sisters of the Society of the Sacred Heart Founders Hall	July 5 9:05 a.m. to 10:00	Salve's "Education Via Radio" WADK-Brother Lappin and Joan David
June 24-25 9:30-4:30	Placement Testing O'Hare, Twombly Burden	July 9 2 p. m.	Wedding-Ochre Court Chapel
June 26 3:00 p.m.	Wedding-Ochre Court Chapel	A STATE OF THE PARTY OF THE PAR	6 Placement Testing O'Hare, Twombly Burden
June 29-30	Governor's Conference Ochre Court-Ochre Lodge	July 11-22	Workshop for Religious Men and Women - Miley
June 30-July 2	International Tennis Hall of Fame - Miley Hall	July 17-31 11 a.m.	Newport Music Festival Ochre Court-26th & 28th Miley Hall

Liturgy: Saturdays 5,00 p m Sundays 11:15 a.m